
 
 

AGENDA 
       

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:    Honorable Mayor & City Commissioners 
 
VIA:  Michael E. Jackson, City Manager  
 
FROM: Office of the City Manager 
 

 SUBJECT:  State Highway Lighting Maintenance and Compensation Agreement 
(ASM56) with the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 

 
DATE:  May 13, 2025 

      
 

GENERAL SUMMARY/BACKGROUND:   
The City of Pahokee intends to continue its partnership with the Florida Department of 
Transportation (FDOT) through execution of Agreement ASM56, which authorizes the 
City to maintain lighting infrastructure on designated state highways within city 
boundaries. FDOT compensates the City annually for the maintenance and operation of 
these lighting facilities. 
 
This agreement applies to fiscal year 2026-2027 and includes 146 light poles along SR 
15/98 (E 7th St), SR 700 (Lake Shore Dr.), and SR 729 (Farmers Market Road). 
Compensation for this maintenance will total $50,784.64 for the fiscal year, based on the 
unit rate applied to the number of qualifying lighting units. 
 
BUDGET IMPACT: 
FDOT will reimburse the City a total of $50,784.64 for maintaining 146 lighting poles 
during Fiscal Year 2026-2027. This amount is intended to offset costs related to electric 
service, repairs, inspections, and general maintenance. 
 
LEGAL NOTE:  
Defer to the City Attorney. 
 
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  
Staff recommends approval of the item.  
 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
Resolution 2025-27 
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